Magnifico, Rose

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: FW: [Externall Board of Trade Proposal for Development

From: anvo ot
Sent; Thursday, March 05, 2020 9:27 AM Commumcatlor‘

To: Access Vaughan - VOL <accessvaughan@vaughan.ca> counci: Maur il ] 22
Subject: [External] Board of Trade Proposal for Development t l Rpt. No._i¢3_ ltem A-_
Hello

Unfortunately | could not attend the public meeting on March 3, 2020 but | do want to express a DEFINITE AND
RESOUNDING NO to this proposal.

Ilive on Rosebury Lane and, even now, it is impossible for me to get out of my street with backed-up traffic of drivers
who are taking Clarence as a shortcut. Neither the stop signs and speed bumps help the situation. It's taken me
sometimes 5 minutes to make a right-hand turn onto Clarence. With additional homes/apartments/townhouses being
proposed | will basically be a prisoner in my own home. Drivers also take Rosebury Lane as a short-cut, whipping

o-hu-n. prin nd el

WIrGugn at great Spcuua, ludmng it uqngtﬂuua for chitdren AND ADULTS who live there.

We bought our home in 1984 because it was a QUIET STREET, WITH TRAFFIC BASICALLY LIMITED TO THE RESIDENTS OF
THAT STREET. Another reason was the Board of Trade lands which are adjacent to our street, thus providing beautiful
graen space for us to enjoy when we drive along Clarence. It was our understanding when we purchased the housethat
this area would remain as 'green space'.

Vaughan has been notorious for eliminating much of the green space, all in the name of the almighty dollar. Today,
Vaughan has vety little green space, and has become a 'concrete jungle'. DO NOT give into the temptation of making yet
another mistake. No amount of ‘compromise’ an design, etc. will justify the elimination of this massive green space so
nacessary to our environment and future generations.

Please forward my comments to all members of council, the Office of the City Clerk and EVERYONE who will be involved
in the decision-making process.

It is time for council to listen to its constituents and not just the developers.

Thank you.




